
Greetings Friends & Family,

We pray this letter finds you well. There is so much to share. 
So, grab a cup of coffee and let’s catch up. 

As you know, our family was spread across multiple 
continents this summer—Sadie to Poland, Clara to Tanzania, 
and the rest of us to Honduras. Once we were finally all 
together again, I took a picture of our boots lined up by the 
door and shared it on our facebook page. The caption was, 
“If these shoes could talk, they’d have some stories to tell…
Stories of beauty and ashes, sickness and healing, laughter 
and mourning, protection and danger, light and dark. But the 
biggest, loudest story they tell is of God’s faithfulness.” We’d 
like to share just a few snippets of those stories with you. 

Reflections from the Summer:

Ellie: “I’m thankful that the Lord protected me from the 
snake.” 
*The base has a guard dog that was walking with Ellie and me 
to our room one night. She walked ahead of us and suddenly 
stopped because there was a snake in our path. The snake 
was stopped and “standing” upright about 2 feet in front 
of Ellie. I snatched Ellie back and we quickly backed away 
to turn and take the long way to our room. Once we got a 

little ways off, the dog ran 
up and continued to walk 
with us to our room, where 
she slept all night as though 
she was guarding the door. 
I, too, am so thankful for 
God’s hand of protection 
on us! 

JC: “I prayed for God to 
help me not be scared on 
the plane and He did.” 
*JC absolutely loves the take 
off and landing of flying, but 
we had some turbulence 
on one of our flights. The 
turbulence scared him, but 
praise the Lord, it didn’t last 
long. 

Clara: “One of my favorite parts of the ministry this summer 
was playing with the kids. They liked to play soccer and duck-
duck-goose. The little girls really liked hugs. I’m so grateful I 
got this experience.” 

Sadie: “This summer I learned to praise God all the time, not 
just in the easy times but the hard times too. When there 
were only three days left before we came back to the States, 
we thought we weren’t going to finish laying the flooring in 
the church. So, we prayed and worked really hard. And, on 
the last day, we were able to lay the last piece of wood to 
complete the jobs we had been assigned.” 

Mary: “What a blessing the staff at the Honduras TMI base 
were to me! They spoke “a little” (as they said) English and I 
spoke “a little” Spanish and the Lord helped us to fill in the 
gaps. We enjoyed practicing our language skills with each 
other and laughing together. Their hospitality, kindness and 
friendship was an unexpected gift from the Lord this summer. 
They will forever hold a special place in my heart and I look 
forward to being able to visit them again.” 

Trey: “After several dry days, our rain barrels were practically 
empty. We used rain water for everything (except drinking) 
cleaning, showering, flushing toilets, etc. It was Saturday 
morning, so we gathered the kids together after devotions 
to pray specifically for rain. We prayed and then thanked the 
Lord that He would provide for our needs. In less than 30 
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minutes, a steady shower began to fall from the sky. The kids 
were so excited that they ran and brought out their laundry 
buckets to catch even more water. We prayed and sang a 
song of praise to thank the Lord for the rain.” 

As you can see, God was so good to all of us this summer. 
Were there hard times? Yes. Did our kids sometimes struggle? 
Yep. Were there times that we felt weary and worn out? I’d 
be lying if I said no. BUT GOD…Even amidst the hard times, 
God was with us. 

Our Honduras team had some sickness going around when 
we first arrived on the field. One young lady that was sick 
had a fever that would spike in the afternoon. On the second 
evening, it jumped up to 102. We gathered the team and 
told them to pray. We wanted her to feel better but also we 
needed her fever to completely break. If not, she would need 
to go to the doctor the next day. So, the team prayed. Her 
fever broke in the night and never came back. We battled 
other sickness off and on all summer long but thankfully, no 
one had to go to the doctor until we got back to the states. 

There was a mix-up with our tickets (Trey and JC have the 
same legal name with different suffixes.). The airline thought it 

was double booked, so they 
didn’t show Trey as having 
a reserved seat…on ANY of 
our flights. Boy, did we do a 
lot of praying over that! The 
Lord provided every time. 

Our team was allowed to 
go into a public Honduran 
school that had always been 
closed to groups and share 
the Gospel through songs, 
puppets and drama. When it 
was over, our team enjoyed 
playing games with the 
school children. What a privilege!

When Sadie’s team was doing an evangelism presentation on 
the streets of Poland, they had people ridicule and spit at 
them. Can you imagine behaving that way towards a bunch of 
teenagers? Funny enough, instead of discouraging the group, 
they were excited and emboldened. 

Clara’s team had the awesome opportunity to help people 
literally see more clearly. Praise the Lord that there were no 
major medical issues that needed attention from the team’s 
medical clinic. They were able to minister physically and 
spiritually to many people. 

Not to mention that the Lord provided for all of the “basics”: 
safety of travel, physical protection, food, clean water, a place 
to sleep, and people around us that cared for us. The Lord 
keeps reminding me that He is THE Good Shepherd (John 10) 
and oh, how grateful we are for that! 

We are so thankful for how the Lord has provided all of you to 
partner with us along this journey. Your prayers and support 
are vital to our family. You are an encouragement to us. Thank 
you!

With much love and thanks,

Trey & Mary
Great is the Lord and most worthy of praise;
Psalm 145:3a

Trey & Mary, Sadie (14), Clara (13), JC (11), Ellie (7)
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The  2024 US Lord’s Boot Camp trained 200+ team members and leaders 
to GO share Jesus around the world! HE IS WORTHY! This is an awesome 
testimony from a team member: “It has been so great to get closer to God 
at Boot Camp.  The tough training is fulfi lling the goal to help us grow.  We 
have struggled on the Obstacle Course 
as a team and have been disqualifi ed 
for various reasons, but we keep 
growing and celebrate that today we 
didn’t DQ. I am grateful for what God 
is working in all of us and it is sweet to 
see in the worship time at Rally and in 
our team time at night as we pray for 
one another’s growth and struggles.” 
-Mayah E.

Interested in reading the 2024 summer team reports? 

Go to TEENMISSIONS.ORG/trip-reports
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An Exciting Partnership
Teen Missions is excited to partner with 
Barnabas Foundation to o� er our supporters 
complimentary planning services and assistance 
with complex gifts. Since 1976, Barnabas 
Foundation has empowered thousands of 
individuals and families to enhance the impact of 
their generosity through tax-effi  cient charitable 
giving. Their expert team will work with you 
to create a charitable plan that honors God, 
supports your family, and benefi ts the ministries 
you hold dear. 

Visit our Planned Giving page or email shonnfoy@
teenmissions.net to learn more.

Zambia Hunger Crisis: A Call for Action
What can YOU do for the cost of one fast-food meal?

Zambia is facing a devastating famine. The government has declared a national disaster and emergency as a severe drought 
has ravaged the land, leaving thousands without crops and facing the threat of starvation. Even before the drought, 48% of 
Zambians were already struggling with hunger. Now, children are especially at risk, suff ering from malnutrition and disease.
At Teen Missions, we are deeply committed to helping these vulnerable children. Through our 19 Rescue Units in Zambia, 
we are currently providing care for 6,359 registered orphans. Sadly, some children have grown too weak to walk to school 
or even reach our Units. Our 200+ dedicated staff  are working tirelessly to meet these urgent needs, but we cannot do it 
alone. We need your help.
As our Zambia Country Coordinator, Oscar Chama, has shared: “We can feed a child for a day with just $1.00.”
Imagine what your support can do. By donating the equivalent of a typical fast-food meal in the U.S.—$13.00—you can 

provide for children and adults in desperate need. That’s 13 lives fed, 13 lives touched, and 
13 futures made brighter. Your donation goes beyond fi lling empty stomachs; it off ers hope, 
strength, and the chance for them to grow and thrive.
Our goal is clear: to raise $100,000 by December 1, 2024. Every dollar of your generosity will 
go directly to the Zambia Hunger Crisis Fund, helping us provide essential nutrition to those 
who need it most. Together, we can make a life-changing impact. Every meal counts, and every 
dollar matters.

Bring hope to Zambia’s children and adults. Scan the QR code or 
visit the Zambia Hunger Crisis page to give now.

Please donate today. 
Together, we can help 

Zambia overcome this crisis.
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